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10 January 2019 
 
 
 
The Submitter 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
MT MESSENGER BYPASS:  REQUIRING AUTHORITY DECISION 
 
The New Zealand Transport Agency (NZTA) have now provided their decision on the Notice of 
Requirement (NOR) to alter the State Highway 3 Designation at Mt Messenger, under section 172 of 
the Resource Management Act 1991.   
 
The Transport Agency’s decision is to confirm the requirement.  The Agency has made two changes 
to the conditions recommended by the Hearing Commission.  On that basis, the Transport Agency 
has confirmed that it accepts the Council’s recommendation in part. 
 
Please find attached the changes made to the conditions by the Transport Agency and the reasons for 
those changes.  A complete set of the final conditions, including changes to the version recommended 
by the Commissioner is available on the Council’s website. 
 
If you are unhappy with the decision on the Notice of Requirement, you have the right to appeal to 
the Environment Court in accordance with section 174 of the Resource Management Act 1991 
(RMA). The notice of appeal must be set out in accordance with Form 22 of the Act and be lodged 
with the $600.00 filing fee to the Environment Court within 15 working days after receiving this 
decision. The procedure for lodging an appeal is set out in section 174 of the RMA.  
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
 
Julie Straka 
GOVERNANCE LEAD 
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